
THE OLD ORCHARD BEACH BALLPARK COMMISSION 
MEETING MINUTES 
OCTOBER 24, 2019 

THE BALLPARK CONFERENCE ROOM 
 
ATTENDEES:  Commissioners John Gallo, Jerome Plante and Melissa Clark, Field Manager Jim Doran, 
Ballpark Operations Manager Guy Fontaine, Lori Shelton and Pam Gallo. 
 
Meeting called to order at 6:05pm. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 

1. Review and acceptance of minutes and notes from the September meeting and minutes.  
We approved both by meeting as a committee as a whole.  This was agreed to prior to the 
meeting. 

2. Operations Manager’s Report:  The water will be shut down on 11-4-19.  In a week or so a 
lift will be rented to the lights can be repaired.  The equipment needs to be cleaned and put 
away for the winter. 

3. Field Manager’s Report:  Jim reports the aeration was done.  The last baseball use was today 
and nothing else is on the schedule.  The field is being closed down for the winter.  Jim plus 
his troop of helpers will be measuring the height of home plate, the pitcher’s mound and 
various other high and low spots on the field this coming weekend.  Work to follow. 

4. Shutdown Schedule:  The official shut down date is 11-1-19.  Water is scheduled to be 
shutdown on 11-4-19.  Jim and Guy will be emptying the pipes throughout The Ballpark, 
fixing lights, removing the old scoreboard in right field and installing new fencing where 
needed. 

5. CanAm League update:  The CanAm League merged with the Frontier League.  No idea how 
this may affect future expansion to our facility.  There will definitely be nothing for next 
season but maybe in 2021. 

6. The Q120 Quarterly report is a work in progress. 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  THERE IS NO NEW BUSINESS 
 
NEXT MEETINGS: 
 We will have one meeting each in November and December and both will be held at 6pm in the 
Old Orchard Beach High School cafeteria.  Thursday November 14th and Thursday December 12th. 
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MELISSA CLARK, SECRETARY 
 
 
   


